
WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING 

HELD Thursday, August 18, 2022 7:30 pm 

 
Meeting was called to order by Chair, Mr. Jack Butler. All members were present, except Mr. Bob Entenmann. Also 

present were Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue Road Superintendent, Andy Romoser, and Zoning Inspector, Mr. Tim 

Boggs. Mr. Dave Yoder made a motion to waive the reading of the regular meeting minutes, to pay the bills, approve 

Purchase Orders, & approve reallocations as presented, Mr. Jack Butler seconded the motion & the motion carried 

with a roll call vote of all ayes.  

Mr. Tim Boggs reported that the tent has been taken down at 2167 Cloverdale.1582 W. Hanley Road has been sent a 

certified letter twice and nothing has been rectified, a third letter will be sent.  A second letter has been sent German 

Church Rd.  & 1171 E. Hanley Road, they were accepted but nothing has been done. Resolution # 25-22 Finding 

David Smith, Darlene Lee, & Mary Smith property at Possum Run Road constitures a nuisance. Mr. Dave Yoder 

moved to accept, Mr. Jack Butler seconded the motion & the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. Resolution 

#26-22 Finding that Dean and Susan Smith located at Vanderbilt Rd constitures a nuisance. Mr. Jack Butler moved to 

accept, Mr. Dave Yoder seconded the motion and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. The trustees 

discussed preparing a resolution for 2887 Stafford owned by Fischer. 

Mr. Andy Romoser reported that all funds are available for OPWC.  The Guardrail Project has started and should be 

done within a week.  Shelly & Company re-did the tar & chip.  Andy swept to keep the dust down on Mid-Bellville. 

South of Orchard Park, Richland County engineer’s office is repairing damaged road. Paving will start Monday, August 

22, in Southern Estates. 

Mr. Dave Yoder reported that Deb McQuillen of Galaxy Court complained of broken tile and it is the responsibility of 

the owner.  It is not the township’s responsibility. 

Mr. Jack Butler reported that more soil borings were needed for the new building project. 

Fiscal officer updated trustees with Cash Summary by Fund report.  
 
There being no further business, Mr. Jack Butler made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Dave Yoder seconded the 
motion, the motion carried all ayes, and the meeting ended at 8:31 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
____________________________________   
ANNETTE DEPUE, FISCAL OFFICER     
 
____________________________________ 
JACK BUTLER, CHAIR 
 
____________________________________ 
DAVID YODER, V-CHAIR 
 

 


